President of the Republic, Kais Saied

Route de la Goulette

Site archéologique de Carthage

Tunisie

Your Excellency,

Since your suspension of parliament on 25 July 2021, Amnesty International has been documenting a regression in human rights protections in Tunisia. The number of civilians prosecuted before military courts has starkly grown compared to the previous decade. Individuals who exercise their right to freedom of expression by criticizing the government have faced criminal investigation  and sometimes imprisonment. 

Moreover, the work of independent non-profit organizations is at risk if the draft Decree 88 is adopted, which would restrict the activities and funding of these organizations. In addition, the dissolution of the High Judicial Council, and granting the President the power to summarily dismiss judges, all undermine the independence and impartiality of the judiciary. 

I urge you to refrain from adopting any measures that threaten human rights and to commit to upholding Tunisia’s obligations under international law.  

Sincerely,

